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INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 

LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

SPECIAL MEETING

Monday, August 24, 2009
5:00 P. M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dawn Balow, Karen England, Andrea Hamilton, Randy 



  Meincke, Michael Noll, Heath Oeltjen, Douglas Pflaum.

MEMBERS ABSENT:  None.

OTHERS PRESENT:  Superintendent Craig Junker, Greg Berge, Jim Borgschatz, Margie Harkins, Patricia Arndt, Tracy Oliver, Perry Iberg, Doug Vaith, Marti Green, Jim Klennert, Andrew Eggenberger.
The special meeting was called to order by Chairperson Douglas Pflaum at 5:05 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
Hamilton/Balow to adopt the agenda as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
Tracy Oliver presented information and data on the results of the MCA math, reading and science tests given last spring.  As a district we did meet AYP (Adequate Yearly Progress), but we are always striving to improve our scores.   
Superintendent Junker shared his safety concerns regarding our schools. He pointed out that both Bluff View Elementary School and Lincoln High School are accessible facilities, which poses some security risk to the school district.  He informed the Board that we currently cannot control who enters our buildings, but we can do a better job of tightening up access.  The upcoming facilities improvement project will likely encompass a swipe card system, additional cameras, as well as better measures to enable most, if not every entrance point, to be secured throughout the school day next year. Johnson Controls recently performed a security analysis on our buildings and will be making some recommendations in September, which we hope to implement next summer.  The 2009-2010 year will serve as a transitional year.  Only four doors at Lincoln High School will be open (2,3,5, and 11).  Similar measures were discussed regarding Bluff View. The board was reminded that due to poor ventilation, several doors will be propped open during the school day in warmer months.      
Superintendent Junker also shared some thoughts regarding the strategic planning.  He believes that a district wide strategic plan is important to clearly understand, focus, and communicate our priorities and goals with the community.  A strategic plan will also help the school board and administration to compile information from various constituent groups, make sense of it, and use it as a basis for decision making.  Superintendent Junker pointed out that our district has some significant initiatives that we may want to prioritize this year, including the facilities improvement plan, communication with the public, student achievement initiatives, school finances, etc.  Bruce Miles, from Big River Consulting, will facilitate the strategic planning process on October 1 and 2 by conducting meetings with the at large community, district staff, administration, and the school board.  The board will need to further plan for this initiative at the September board meeting.   Bruce Miles will be paid $5,000 for his services from the district staff development money.
Hamilton/Balow to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.
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  _______________________________
Douglas Pflaum, Chairperson              Andrea Hamilton, Clerk





